
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 23, 2022 
 

 
Ms. Mary Bunting 
City Manager 
City of Hampton, Virginia 
22 Lincoln Street, 8th Floor 
Hampton, Virginia 23669 
 

RE: Historically Black Colleges and Universities (HBCU)  
Campus Safety and Security State Appropriation 

 
Dear Ms. Bunting: 
 
 Pursuant to Item 408, paragraph S(iv) of the 2022 Appropriations Act, the Department of 
Criminal Justice Services (DCJS) has been directed to distribute state funds in support of 
agencies and institutions within Virginia’s Historically Black Colleges and Universities (HBCU’s), 
for campus safety and security initiatives. The legislation directs DCJS to disburse the funds 
allocated for Hampton University to the City of Hampton for distribution.  
 
 The attached Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) defines the responsibilities of both the 
City of Hampton and DCJS as it pertains to supporting campus safety and security initiatives at 
Hampton University. Please review the terms, and if everything is in order, please obtain the 
appropriate signature within your locality. The signed MOU can be returned to our office via Mr. 
Tracy L. Matthews at tracy.matthews@dcjs.virginia.gov. 
 
 If you have any questions, please contact our Law Enforcement Grants and Programs Manager, 
Mr. Matthews via phone at (804) 371-0635 or by email at tracy.matthews@dcjs.virginia.gov.  

  Sincerely, 
 
 
 
  Jackson Miller 
  Director 
 
Attachment 
c:  Darrell K. Williams, President, Hampton University 
 David Glover, Chief of Police, Hampton University 
     Tracy L. Matthews, Manager, Law Enforcement Grants and Programs, DCJS 
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